Date: April 16, 2007

Subject: Proposed Revisions to BS-CIS Minor

From: Jay Hobgood (Subcommittee C chair)

Subcommittee C discussed the proposed revisions to the requirements for the BS-CIS Minor on February 19, 2007.  The requirements for the existing BS-CIS Minor were developed a number of years ago.  There are currently two tracks in the minor, the Information Systems track intended for students interested in business applications and the Programming and Algorithms track intended for students interested in scientific or other applications.   There are important problems with the curricula for both tracks and the revisions to the minor are designed to address those problems.  After discussion Subcommittee C unanimously approved the revisions to the BS-CIS Minor.

The primary changes to the minor are:

1.  Remove CSE 360 from the Information Systems track.  This course is primarily an

     introduction to hard-ware level issues and it is not relevant to the track.

2.  Add CSE 200 to the require courses for the Information Systems track.  The course

     provides the students with familiarity with many software packages widely used by

     businesses.

3.  Remove CSE 560 from both tracks.  The course is a keystone course for majors and

     it includes large-scale programming projects that are not appropriate for students

     pursing the minor.

4.  Move CSE 360 from the required to the elective courses for the Programming and

     Algorithms track.  The course is more relevant for students pursuing this minor track,

     But the content of the course makes it more appropriate as an elective.

5.  Add CSE 201 or 202 to the required courses for the Programming and Algorithms
     track.  These courses serve as a prerequisite for CSE 221 which is another required

     course.  Thus it makes sense for students to be allowed to count either CSE 201 or

     202 as part of the required courses.

The discussion primarily revolved around the content of the courses in each of the tracks and are the revised tracks coherent and logical for students who might be interested in them.  The Subcommittee decided that the revisions significantly updated and improved the tracks in this regard.

